PARISH of ODD RODE

Minutes of a Meeting of the Parish Council held at Mow Cop Community Church on Wednesday 19th April 2017 at 7.30pm.

	Present
	Cllrs Smith (Chair), Lawton, Robinson, Shaw, Moller, S Harwood, C Harwood, Clowes, Cook, Rooney, Cope and Meakin.
Mr G. Roberts (Clerk) & CEC Cllr Liz Wardlaw 

	
	

	Item No.


	Detail
	Action

	      1167.

        1168.

       1169.

       1170.
     1171.

     1172.
     1173.
    
	Chairman

Cllr Lawton proposed, Cllr Clowes seconded and it was unanimously RESOLVED to elect Cllr Smith as Chairman.
Vice-chairman 

Cllr Smith proposed, Cllr Clowes seconded and it was unanimously RESOLVED to elect Cllr Lawton as Vice-chairman.
Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received from Cllr Newton, Cllr Hemsley & PCSO Nigel Hobbs.. 
Public Forum
No members of the public raised any issues.  
Declarations of interest
None.
Minutes of a meeting held on 19th April 2017
Cllr C Robinson proposed, Cllr Clowes seconded and it was RESOLVED nem con to pass the minutes of the meeting held on the 15th March 2017 as a true and correct record.
Matters arising from the Meeting of 199h April 2017
a) Playing fields – Cllr Clowes reported on the recent meeting and a forthcoming WREN application. Cllr C Harwood proposed, Cllr Cook seconded and it was unanimously RESOLVED to provide the 10.75% funding required, if needed.
b)  SIDs  – the Clerk reported that CEC had agreed to ORPC swapping the SIDs for flashing warning signs.
c)  PCSO – Astbury PC were not interested in an enhanced PCSO service. Church Lawton PC & Alsager TC were still considering the situation. 

d) Banking arrangements – This was in progress.
e) Killer Mile – The road closure barriers are at Rhoda’s until September but would need a new home after then. Cllr Shaw offered to store them.
	

	     1174.  
     1175.

    1176.
     1177.
      1178.

     1179. 
     1180.

    1181.
    1182. 
    1183.

    1184
    1185.

   1186.
	Co-option of Councillor
There were no applications.
Membership of Committees, Working Groups & Council representative

Membership of the following bodies and appointments of representatives were agreed:

a) Planning Committee – Cllrs Robinson, Shaw, Moller, Cook, Smith & Lawton.

b) Community Transport Management Committee – Cllrs Lawton, C harwood, S Harwood & Smith.

c) Grants Committee – Cllrs Clowes, Robinson, Moller, S Harwood, Lawton & Smith.

d) Police & Community Support Officer Liaison Group – Cllrs Meakin, Clowes, Rooney, Lawton & Smith.

e) Policy, Procedures & Personnel Working Group – Cllrs Robinson, Moller, Lawton & Smith.

f) Newsletter Working Group – Cllrs Shaw, Rooney, Lawton, Robinson, C Harwood, S Harwood & Smith.

g) Lengthsman Working Group –  suspended until further notice.

h) Neighbourhood Development Plan Steering Group – Cllrs Robinson, Moller, Lawton & Smith.
i) Scholar Green Village Hall – Cllr Shaw
j) Mount Pleasant Village Hall – Cllr Robinson (Cllr Moller deputy).
k) Rode Heath Village Hall – Cllr S Harwood.
l) YPCC – Cllr Smith.
m) Health  Liaison – Cllr Smith
n) Transport Liaison – Cllr Moller
o) Cheshire Association of Local Councils – Cllrs Lawton, Meakin & Smith.
p) Congleton Local Area Partnership – Cllr Smith & Lawton plus 1 other.
Internal auditors report for 2016/17 
The internal audit report was received. It was noted that the cash in hand was bus donations and the delay in paying it into the bank was due to the proposed change of bank (as a result of the problems with the Co-op Bank). 
Cllr Smith proposed, Cllr Lawton seconded and it was unanimously RESOLVED to add the following to the Financial Regulations:
6.9  If thought appropriate by the council, payment for certain items may be made by BACS or CHAPS methods provided that the instructions for each payment are signed, or otherwise evidenced, by two authorised bank signatories, are retained and any payments are reported to council as made. The approval of the use of BACS or CHAPS shall be renewed by resolution of the council at least every two years.

6.10. If thought appropriate by the council payment for certain items may be made by internet banking transfer provided evidence is retained showing which members approved the payment. 

6.11. Where a computer requires use of a personal identification number (PIN) or other password(s), for access to the council’s records on that computer, a note shall be made of the PIN and Passwords and shall be handed to and retained by the Chairman of Council in a sealed dated envelope. This envelope may not be opened other than in the presence of two other councillors. After the envelope has been opened, in any circumstances, the PIN and / or passwords shall be changed as soon as practicable. The fact that the sealed envelope has been opened, in whatever circumstances, shall be reported to all members immediately and formally to the next available meeting of the council. This will not be required for a member’s personal computer used only for remote authorisation of bank payments. 

6.12. No employee or councillor shall disclose any PIN or password, relevant to the working of the council or its bank accounts, to any person not authorised in writing by the council or a duly delegated committee.

6.13. Regular back-up copies of the records on any computer shall be made and shall be stored securely away from the computer in question, and preferably off site.

 6.14. The council, and any members using computers for the council’s financial business, shall ensure that anti-virus, anti-spyware and firewall software with automatic updates, together with a high level of security, is used.

6.15. Where internet banking arrangements are made with any bank, the Clerk [RFO] shall be appointed as the Service Administrator. The bank mandate approved by the council shall identify a number of councillors who will be authorised to approve transactions on those accounts. The bank mandate will state clearly the amounts of payments that can be instructed by the use of the Service Administrator alone, or by the Service Administrator with a stated number of approvals. 

6.16. Access to any internet banking accounts will be directly to the access page (which may be saved under “favourites”), and not through a search engine or e-mail link. Remembered or saved passwords facilities must not be used on any computer used for council banking work. Breach of this Regulation will be treated as a very serious matter under these regulations.

 6.17. Changes to account details for suppliers, which are used for internet banking may only be changed on written hard copy notification by the supplier and supported by hard copy authority for change signed by [two of] the Clerk [the RFO][a member]. A programme of regular checks of standing data with suppliers will be followed. 

6.18. Any Debit Card issued for use will be specifically restricted to the Clerk [and the RFO] and will also be restricted to a single transaction maximum value of [£700] unless authorised by council or finance committee in writing before any order is placed.

 6.19. A pre-paid debit card may be issued to employees with varying limits. These limits will be set by the council [Finance Committee]. Transactions and purchases made will be reported to the [council] [relevant committee] and authority for topping-up shall be at the discretion of the [council] [relevant committee]. 

6.20. Any corporate credit card or trade card account opened by the council will be specifically restricted to use by the Clerk [and RFO] and shall be subject to automatic payment in full at each month-end. Personal credit or debit cards of members or staff shall not be used under any circumstances. 

6.21. The council will not maintain any form of cash float. All cash received must be banked intact. Any payments made in cash by the Clerk [or RFO] (for example for postage or minor stationery items) shall be refunded on a regular basis, at least quarterly.

Appointment of Internal Auditor for 2017/18 
Cllr Smith proposed, Cllr Lawton seconded and it was unanimously RESOLVED to appoint  JDH Business Services Ltd as internal auditor for the year 2017/18.

Annual governance statement (s1) for 2016/17

Cllr Smith proposed, Cllr Clowes seconded and it was unanimously RESOLVED to approve the statement.

Annual accounting statement (s2) for 2016/17 

Cllr Smith proposed, Cllr Clowes seconded and it was unanimously RESOLVED to approve the statement.

Accounts for 2016/17

Cllr Smith proposed, Cllr Clowes seconded and it was unanimously RESOLVED to approve the balance sheet, receipts & payments & reserves,

Renewal of Council’s Insurance 
Cllr Smith proposed, Cllr C Harwood seconded and it was unanimously RESOLVED to renew the Council’s insurance with Zurich Municipal and motor insurance with Bollington Insurance Brokers (QBE Insurance).

Contract for maintenance of SIDs 
It was agreed that, as the SIDs are to be replaced, not to renew the maintenance contract.

Accounts and Expenses

Cllr Cope proposed, Cllr Clowes seconded and it was unanimously RESOLVED to approve the following: 
PAYE + NIC


                     
           £617.51     May payment
Mr G Roberts            
                                            £1,663.19   May salary  
Superannuation




£578.70   May payment

Fuel Genie                                                                 £126.56    

Rode runner diesel

Newfield Holdings                                                      £309.60   May rent                    
08 Direct                                                                      £11.99    
Freephone number 1 month              

Giff Gaff                                                                         £7.50    

1 mobile monthly £7.50 credit.

Netwise                                                                      £100.00    
1 year website (1/7/17 to 1/7/18)

JDH Business Services Ltd                                       £214.80    
 Internal Audit.

Mount Pleasant Methodist Church                              £25.00    
Hire of hall for play area display & event.

Cheshire County Playing Fields Association               £22.00    

Annual subs.

CPRE                                                                         £179.00    

Annual subs.

ChALC                                                                      £1,429.31  

Annual subs

Zurich Municipal                                                          £657.42 Council insurance
Bollington Insurance Brokers Ltd                              £1,152.44  

Minibus insurance

PCSO ½ year payment made in 2016/17 – this was missing from the minutes and was confirmed at this meeting: it was £1,986 (£3,973 reduction for months without PCSO).

Reports & Updates
A) CEC Report - Cllr Wardlaw reported on CEC issues  including local road improvements, Congleton Town Centre regeneration and the proposed bus service cuts. A number of councillors stated that the proposed bus cuts would impact badly on local residents. 
Cllr Cope raised the problems of speeding traffic at the bend on Sandbach Road by the Chapel Lane fencing. It was agreed to consider this at the next meeting.
B) Report from committees & working groups – The Rode Runner Community Transport service needed volunteers, especially drivers. . 
C) PCSO – a written report had been received. There was a need for an “out of office” on Nigel’s email if not on shift.
D) Village Halls – The Council’s representatives reported on  

the village halls. 
Correspondence 

There was no correspondence.
.
Conclusion

The meeting concluded at 8.48 pm.

Signed _____________________________________
Dated______________________________
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